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TOWN OF WEST POINT 

  
  A public hearing for the 2025 Town of West Point Budget was held on Thursday, 

November 14, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall.  The public hearing was published in the 
Star News and the Enterprise, posted in three places and on the Town’s web site.   

   
  The public hearing was opened at 7:03 p.m. 
 
  A copy of the summary of the proposed budget was also posted in three places. There 

were 14 residents present. 
 
  Copies of the 2025 proposed budget were available to residents.  Residents asked 

questions about the proposed budget.  Doug Richmond asked if the Town has used all the 
ARPA funds yet; the Town Chair responded saying the Town used some of the ARPA funds on 
the Town Hall metal roof and the rest will be designated before the end of 2024. David 
Dittberner asked why the General Fund went so much in a year; the Clerk explained because 
we received the TRID funding for Schoepp Road that we paid out the year before. 

 
  The Public Hearing was closed at 7:07p.m. 
 
 

 
  The Special Town Meeting of the Electors was called to order at 7:07p.m. by the Town 

Chairman, Ashley Nedeau-Owen.  The meeting was published in the Star News and the 
Enterprise, posted in three places and on the Town’s web site.  There were 14 residents 
present. 

 
  The minutes from the Public Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting of the Electors 

held on November 9, 2023 were distributed at the meeting.  A motion was made by Brian 
Gasser to approve the minutes from the Public Budget Hearing and Special Town Meeting of 
the Electors as presented, 2nd by Kevin Kessler – motion carried unanimously. 

   
  A motion was made by John Ungrodt to increase the yearly salary of the Town Treasurer 

from $7,700.00 to $8,500.00 per year, 2nd by Scott Earnest – motion carried unanimously. 
David Dittberner stated that he thought the Town was getting a great deal at the amount. 

 
  A motion was made by Kevin Kessler to increase the yearly salary of the Town Clerk 

from $29,711.00 to $38,000.00 per year, 2nd by Doug Richmond – motion carried unanimously. 
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  A motion was made by Brian Gasser to approve the Town of West Point tax levy of 

$604,954.00 for 2024 to be paid in 2025, 2nd by Darrell Lehman – motion carried unanimously.   
  
  A motion was made by Darrell Lehman to adjourn the Special Town Meeting of the 

Electors at 7:12p.m., 2nd by Scott Earnest – motion carried unanimously.   
 

      Respectfully Submitted By 

Taffy Buchanan, Town Clerk 
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